Building/Property Maintenance Committee
Minutes for June 18, 2019
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	Committee Member
	Present
	absent

	Robert Wentworth, Bldg Insp – Chairperson
	X
	

	Robert Mackey, CE Director – Vice Chair
	X
	

	Ed Garone, Derry Police
	X
	

	Mike Stanhope, Derry Fire Dept. 
	
	X

	Mike Fowler, DPW 
	         X
	

	Diane Mulholland, Tax Collector
	X
	

	Jim Morgan, Councilor Liaison
	X
	

	George Sioras, Town Planner
	X
	

	Serge Michaud – Resident 
	X
	

	Mike Welch, Resident
	
	X

	Vacant – Resident
	
	

	Courtney Provencher, Health Inspector
	
	X

	Stacy Beliveau, Tax Collector Alternate
	
	

	George Feole, Police Dept Alternate
	
	

	Dave Eastman, Fire Dept Alternate
	
	


A special workshop meeting of the Building & Property Maintenance Committee was held Tuesday, June 18, 2019 at the Derry Municipal Building Center.  Meeting was called to order at 10:04 am.
Blight Building Workshop
Jim Morgan explained that the Town Councilors were looking to modify the existing Blight Regulations and they would like to see them be the toughest in the State. They are looking for the Town to be able to resolve issues quickly and effectively. The Council is also considering that the Ordinance be voted on by the Derry Residents at the next election.
Bob Mackey explained to Jim that the Building & Property Maintenance Committee follows the 2009 International Property Maintenance Code (IMPC), which deals primarily with Landlord/Tenant disputes. However, there other provisions for businesses property related issues. The Code Enforcement Office sends letters to the property owners and you need to give them time to make the repairs.

Diane Mulholland questioned if the Code Enforcement Office has been having difficulty with Certified mail being returned. She is considering hiring the Sheriff’s Office to hand deliver them. 

Jim Morgan felt that the downtown area was in the greatest need of improvement. He questioned what regulations were used in Concord, Portsmouth and Nashua to improve their downtown areas. What ever they are did, we need to do it as well.  

The Council has expanded the TIFF District and hopes the money will be used to clean up the downtown area. 
Diane Mulholland added Manchester NH to the list, she felt they did a great job revitalizing the downtown area.

Bob Mackey stated that some of the buildings in question are currently vacant.

Jim Morgan felt that the vacant building were the very ones that we needed to focus on.

Serge Michaud mentioned that he had found a company that worked in Massachusetts and they came in and made the repairs and brought properties up to code. He had introduced them to this committee last year.

Bob Mackey stated that he had met with them and forwarded their information to the Town’s Atty for review to see if it was something that could be done in New Hampshire. However, he had never heard back from the Attorney’s.

Jim Morgan stated that he would like this committee to generate a Staff Report by July 17th listing out the various options for the Council to consider at their Goal Session on July 18th. 

In addition to stiffening up the downtown blight ordinance they would be discussing various grants that they will be making available to business owners in the Downtown area to hopefully to entice them to make improvements to their properties.

Mike Fowler questioned if the Town Council was also going to include Residential Zones or would they primarily be focusing on the Business Districts.

Jim Morgan felt if this Committee were to come up with some stricter Residential guidelines, the Council would consider them. 

Bob Mackey added that the department would need to look at the current RSA’s that pertain to this topic to ensure that we meet the requirements as well.

Jim Morgan felt it was a great time to look at the current State RSA’s and make possible suggestions for the State to consider.

Mike Fowler asked if the Council was looking to form something similar to a Historical District, where owners have to apply and have their repairs approved prior to moving forward.

George Sioras stated that the Planning Board has guidelines that were approved for new development in the Downtown area, however it doesn’t deal with the existing properties.
Mike Fowler added that New Hampshire has a “live free or die” mentality and their have been unhappy residents who post negative comments on social media, which puts a negative spin on the Town.

Jim Morgan felt that is why the Council wants to put what ever they come up with before the Residents of Derry to decide how they want the Council to move forward in the future.

George Sioras reached out to Dover NH and they offer a Revolving Loan to businesses who want to make improvements to their building.

Ed Garone felt it was a double edge sword letting the residents vote depending on the outcome. Isn’t there things in place now that the Council can have the Departments enforce.

George Sioras mentioned that the Planning Board stiffened up the Sign Ordinance and they included the area sign companies to get them on board. The process went smoothly and passed with no issues. Maybe they should be a informational meeting to get the residents perspective.

Jim Morgan agreed a Citizens Meeting may be a better way to go than a formal vote. 

Bob Mackey mentioned that the Code Enforcement Office could require structural reports on the blighted buildings, which may allow for the department to move the process along quicker.

Jim Morgan felt that something needed to be done to make the process move quicker. 

Ed Garone added Hanover NH to the list of towns to consider their policies.

Diane Mulholland added Lebanon NH

Serge Michaud felt that the current time frame is frustrating and is glad to see that we are going to try to make improvements.

Jim Morgan stated that there was an upcoming Legislative Meeting and felt that we could ask the State Reps to consider making changes to the existing Laws.

Bob Mackey stated that the current RSA’s that apply to this topic were: RSA 155B, 48A and portions of RSA 674.

Meeting adjourned at 10:40 am
Recording Clerk

Sharon Jensen, DPW Exec Secretary
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